August – Spike in Calls to Phone Quit Lines

The August 1 price increase on tobacco was followed by a surge in Minnesotans who are seeking help to quit smoking.

· Blue Cross and MPAAT have noticed significant spikes in requests for quitting services in the weeks immediately following the increase in cigarette prices.  

This demonstrates the strong and almost immediate positive impact price increases have on helping people beat a powerful addiction and improving their health.

· We know from experience in other states that every 10 percent increase in the price of cigarettes creates a 4 percent decline in smoking rates. 

· Much of the discussion about the “Health Impact Fee” has focused on the economics. The increased level of interest in MPAAT and Blue Cross’s helplines reminds us that that this policy is about improving the health of Minnesotans. 

The events of August also demonstrate how powerful messages communicated in our broader environment can help people quit.

· Giving people the incentive to quit isn’t about one policy or one magic bullet – we have to create an environment that supports an individual’s effort to quit, and a common understanding that tobacco use is harmful. 
· Peter Jennings’ death highlighted the dangers of tobacco use and may have contributed to the spike in calls to helplines.

· Smoke-free workplaces also encourage people to quit smoking.

The good news is that Minnesotans have many opportunities and resources available to help in quitting, free of charge. 

· Those who get help quitting smoking are four to seven times more likely to be successful than those trying to quit on their own. 

· More people need to know that there’s help – MPAAT and Blue Cross provide free stop-smoking services.

These numbers – and similar trends in communities across the country – indicate that further local and state efforts to decrease tobacco use can be successful in encouraging people to quit. 

· More communities continue to consider local ordinances (Meeker County’s smoke-free ordinance goes into effect in early September).

· Discussion of a possible statewide smoke-free law is bubbling up.

The bottom line is that the “Health Impact Fee” is doing what we knew it would – helping people try to quit and improving health. We hope this is just one step in the efforts to reduce the harm caused by tobacco. 
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